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South Campus Consultation Group 

Wednesday, December 2, 2020 
7:00pm to 8:30pm 

Via Zoom 

 
 
 
 

FINAL 
 
University of Alberta (UA): Anastasia Lim, Emily Ball, Mike Kohlenberg, Ben Louie 
 
Community members: Stephen Dobson (Lendrum), Paul Greenwood (Lansdowne), Bernie Schwartz (Lansdowne), 
Peggy Dodson (Malmo), Ed Hudson (Parkallen), Cam Brown (Grandview Heights).  
  
Commenced: 7:00pm 
 
1. Introductions - A. Lim asked everyone at the meeting to introduce themselves. 

 
2. Review and approval of Record of Discussion from June 16, 2020 –  E. Hudson asked the minutes of the June 16 

2020 reflect the following change of text:  “UA to consider placing benches on the south side of the storm water 
management pond to complement the existing benches on the northwest side.”   

 
3. Update on priority projects 

 
a. South Campus Community Ice Arena – M. Kohlenberg informed the group that the UA has indicated to 

the City of Edmonton that the project has been paused/put on hold. The UA has many issues that it is 
dealing with and this project is not a priority at this time. M. Kohlenberg added that the UA will keep the 
design and if an opportunity/funding should present itself the project will be revisited. 

b. Michener Park (MP) Edmonton Police Services (EPS) and Edmonton Fire and Rescue Services (EFRS) 
training – E. Ball provided the group with a summary of recent discussions with EPS and EFRS regarding 
the opportunity to conduct training on the MP site. She outlined the communication process that has 
taken place to date, which included attending an in person meeting with the Malmo Community League 
Executive with a member of EPS, flyer distribution and ongoing communication plans with Malmo. 

c. Saville Community Sports Centre parking update – A. Lim informed the group that a test pilot project 
was conducted for the new proposed parking fee system. She told the group that there have been no 
issues related to the pilot project but that unfortunately it took place during the beginning of the 
pandemic and there is virtually no data to draw from in that only 15 cars have parked under the new 
system. S. Dobson indicated that he had not noticed any impact and C. Brown added that there is no 
spill over into Grandview but he did notice all parking lots located near the Savile Community Sports 
Centre are empty. C. Brown added that given the current pandemic any parking on the site would not 
represent what usually happens there. S. Dobson added that it would have been interesting to see such 
a pilot 2-3 years ago and that he feels it would be 1-2 years before “back to normal” parking will appear. 
A. Lim added that she agreed that it will take time before a representative reading of parking can take 
place. 

d. Other – S. Dobson asked if there was an update on what is happening with planning for the MP site with 
the UAPTI. E. Ball told the group that she would ask T. Werre to email the SCNC with an update. S. 
Dobson and the group had a brief discussion regarding a local school trustee who asked to attend the 
SCCG meeting. 

 
4. Adjournment/Next steps – The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.  


